City of Brownsboro Farm
Regular Commission Meeting
Tuesday, September 10, 2024

A regular meeting of the City of Brownsboro Farm Commission was held on Tuesday, 9/10/24. The meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m.
present were Mayor Jimmy Stout, Commissioner Katie Danner, Commissioner Richard Moorehead, Commissioner Laura Mosher
Commissioner Brian Augustine and City Clerk/Treasurer Jennifer Mcintyre. Also in attendance was Chuck Medley & Frank Eovino.

The September agenda was adopted. Motion by Commissioner Katie Danner, 2" by Commissioner Richard Moorehead. Passed
unanimously.

The minutes from August were approved. Motion by Commissioner Katie Danner, 2 by Commissioner Laura Mosher. Passed unanimously.

Financials for Augst 2024 were also approved. Motion by Commissioner Katie Danner, 2nd by Commissioner Laura Mosher. Passed
unanimously.

Motion to approve reimbursement to Laura Mosher in the amount of $650 for pest control of 2 bees’ nest in the park by Commissioner
Katie Danner, 2" by Commissioner Brian Augustine. Passed unanimously.

Motion to approve $600 for the 2024 golf scramble payable to Frank Eovino by Commissioner Laura Mosher, 2" by Commissioner Katie
Danner. Passed unanimously.

Wendy Medley presented a building application for a 10x10 front porch that was approved.
Parks Board
Turkey trot to possibly be the Saturday before Thanksgiving.

To possibly create a Residence Board before the end of the year to enforce current and new ordinances. Jimmy Stout will get with the
Kentucky League of Cities to determine if there needs to be a certain number of people to fill the board.

Katie Danner
Crawler Catering is booked for the Fall Festival and will need ideas for additional food trucks.
Fall Festival will be Friday, October 11, 2024, with the rain date being Saturday, October 12, 2024.

Motion to approve up to $250 for the Halloween send off by Commissioner Katie Danner, 2™ by Commissioner Laura Mosher. Passed
unanimously.

Those interested in running for re-election will need to be known for the Gazette.
Laura Mosher
Quote to resurface the pool is $52,610 and the baby pool is $4,400. Will need to determine use of ARPA money remaining.

Richard Moorehead

Trying to get a hold of LG&E concerning neighborhood lighting. Mayor Jimmy Stout will try and reach out to another person.
Brian Augustine
Louisville Lighting repaired lighting at the front of the neighborhood entrance and replaced photo sensor.

Street fences project have been completed. Commissioner Brian Augustine & Commissioner Richard Moorehead spent six hours each
painting in which all street signs are back up.

There have been complaints about bushes hiding front signs and weed eating. Would like to possibly put out an RFP to replace Scearce
Landscaping.
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Jimmy Stout
Will get with Melissa at We Rescue You Staffing concerning end of year balancing of payments vs. actual lifeguard hours.

Another source of possible income for the City of Brownsboro Farm is Airbnb rental taxes that are currently going to the state or Jefferson
County.

Will also speak with the Kentucky League of Cities about other grant opportunities.

The Meeting was adjourned at 8:11 pm. Motion by Commissioner Katie Danner, 2" by Commissioner Laura Mosher. Passed unanimously.
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